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Skipper Larry Doheny (r) and Kam alii crew at Transpac Party. Birthday Luau crowd doing their thing(s) on Hau Terrace
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Prexy Thad Ekstrand with the George 
Cooks.

Part of Transpac hash on Han Terrace. Director "W akey" M ist liulas at Litau.

Novice B Women setting course record July 4th. Boys 12 B came in winners at Pokai Bay Regatta.



Notes and quotes from OUTRIGGER BEACH

President’s Memo
Now that we are in the midst of the summer rush, the question 

of general Club security automatically comes into focus.
The theme of openness is carried throughout the physical design 

of our Club—-sweeping vistas from every angle, the sensation of 
having the outside inside, and a general feeling of being unhindered 
is consonant with the life-style of beach-loving people. Our Club is 
beautiful and I wouldn’t want it any other way. But with premises 
such as ours, good security is difficult to maintain and very, very 
expensive. With the Club open seven days a week from 8 a.m. to 
12 midnight, to properly man any single checkpoint would require 
a day shift, a night shift, and a relief shift. The expense of hiring 
special security personnel for this purpose would be prohibitive.

We are, of course, not "throwing in the towel” at this prospect. 
Various security measures are being considered. The Building and 
Grounds and House Committees are studying the feasibility of 
fencing along the Elks Club side and the Colony Surf side, with 
perhaps an automatic barricade at the entrance to the parking area 
which could be activated only with a coded plastic membership card. 
Along with the fencing on the Colony Surf side, the surfboard lockers 
would be modified to make them more nearly theft-proof.

Electronic equipment is also being investigated.
In order to have good and realistic security, any of these correc­

tive measures must be implemented by the unequivocal support of 
the membership at large— a team effort. Self policing by the general 
membership would go a long way in solving this problem which 
concerns us all. Anytime a member sees someone he or she feels has 
no business on the premises, he should personally enquire as to the 
status of the stranger and report any intruders to administrative 
personnel.

PLEASE REM EM BER—
HOURS OF O PER A TIO N

Dining Room
Brunch: Sunday only. 8:30 a.m.-2:00 

p.m.
Luncheon: Tuesday-Saturday. 12:00 

noon-2:30 p.m.
Dinner: Daily except Monday. 6:00 

p.m.-9:30 p.m.

Bar
Sunday— 10:00 a.m.-midnight. 
Monday— 10:30 a.m.-10:00 p.m. 
Tuesday-Saturday— 11:30 a.m.-mid­

night.
Monday: Sandwiches— 12:00 noon- 

5:00 p.m.

Snack Bar
Daily— 9:00  a.m.-5:00 p.m.
N O T E: The Snack Bar is open until 

6 :00 p.m. during the months of June, 
July and August.

Hau Terrace
Liquor: Same schedule as for Bar. 
Dining: Daily except Monday, 11:30 

a.m.-5:30 p.m.

Beach Shop ( Basement Level)
Daily— 10:00 a.m.^4:30 p.m.
Closed Mondays

Locker Rooms
Daily— 6:00 a.m.-8 :0 0  p.m.

Parking Facility
Daily— 6:00  a .m .-l:00 a.m.

Coming Special Events Arranged 
By your Entertainment Comm.

Dining and Dancing, Septem ber 4th. 
Could anything be more romantic than 
dancing under the stars on the Hau 
Terrace? "The Cavaliers” will be play­
ing from 7 to 11 p.m. (You may have 
danced to their music at the Luau or 
the Clambake.) Make early dinner res­
ervations in the main dining room and 
then stay late for cocktails and dancing. 
Or you might plan to spend the eve­
ning on the Hau Terrace— the scene for 
a Happy Hour 5-7 p.m. and a Steak 
Buffet from 7-9 p m.

Labor Day Means a Long Weekend, 
so you have plenty of time to enjoy a 
Sunday at the Club on September 5th. 
Our regular Sunday schedule, featur­
ing Brunch 8:30 to 2, Cocktails 10 a.m. 
to 12 p.m., and Family Buffet 6 to 9:30 
p.m. will be spiced with some very spe­
cial novel entertainers on the Hau Ter­
race from 4 to 7 p.m. Bring the family 
and stay all day!
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M A N A G ER ’S COLUMN

Although this notice was sent out 
with your latest statement, I feel that 
it is of enough importance to warrant 
repeating here.

"Dear Member:
According to the New Tax Reform 

Act, commencing July 1, 1971, a Federal 
income tax-exempt Club such as the 
Outrigger Canoe Club must keep the 
necessary records to show what portion 
of our income is from 'related business,' 
and which part is from 'unrelated busi­
ness.’

The Club will have to pay income tax 
on the net profit derived from the 'un­
related business income.’

In order for us to keep the required 
records, it will be necessary for Manage­
ment to obtain certain information from 
the member-host or member-sponsor of 
any group function consisting of more 
than eight persons. This is a matter o f 
protecting the Club’s tax-exempt status 
and will in no way affect the members' 
normal use o f the Club’s facilities.

When you are hosting such a func­
tion, please assist your Club Manage­
ment in obtaining the required informa­
tion. It's in your own and the Club’s 
best interests.

Please call the Manager’s office should 
there be any questions concerning these 
new tax regulations.

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS, 
Outrigger Canoe Club”

Congratulations to Toni and Paul 
Strauch on the June 22nd birth of their 
daughter, Summer Naone Strauch. Sum­
mer arrived weighing 5 pounds 5 Vi 
ounces.

On Saturday, July 10th, Deborah 
Fuller, the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Dale Fuller of Palo Alto, California, 
became the bride of Mr. Robert S. Buker.

Mr. Buker is the son of Mr. and Mrs. 
John C. Buker of the O.C.C.

The ceremony at Thurston Chapel on 
the Punahou Campus was followed by 
a luncheon reception at the Outrigger 
Canoe Club.

The bride’s sister, Miss Parni Fuller, 
also of Palo Alto, was maid of honor. 
Best man was Michael Swan, the son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Swan of Honolulu.

The newlyweds will make their home 
on Guam, where Mr. Buker is editor of 
the newspaper "Dateline."



The Regatta got underway an hour 
early, at 9 a.m., and right from the 
start our traditional winners in the 
young crews did their thing. The Boys
12 A, now racing before the 12 B’s, came 
in with a solid 1st place. They were 
sreered by Fred Hemmings Jr. Right 
behind them, with Freddy steering once 
again, came the 12 B’s with another 
win. Freddy once again climbed into 
the steersman’s seat and took the Wa- 
hines Novice B to a victory, three 
s:raight. Again, Freddy took the Boys
13 out for their event and brought 
them back in 2nd place.

All races for the younger crews are 
usually set for a one quarter mile 
straight away. In this race, almost all of 
the events were lengthened, the quarter 
miles becoming halves for the younger 
crews. Our young crews certa in ly  
showed that they were more than up 
to that extra quarter mile. The Wahines 
Novice A went out, and for a half mile 
came home winners. The Boy’s 14 and 
under, with Mike Lemes s teering , 
brought home another win for the Out­
rigger. They too went a half mile. The 
Men Novice did not fare quite so well 
at the hands of the surf and took fourth 
place. The Boys 18 once again showed 
their power in a race that was almost 
a repeat of the previous week. Again 
they came in 2nd behind Healani, 
but ahead of Hui Nalu and Waikiki 
Surf. The Freshmen Wahines came in 
for a fine 3rd place. The Junior Men 
held on to their 3rd place showing, a 
vast improvement over the start of 
the season. The Senior Men had to go 
three and a half miles in this race against 
the regular two and a half. Our Seniors 
were more than a match for the dis­
tance and had a lead into the final quar­
ter mile, only to have Waikiki Surf Club 
and Hui Nalu catch a small wave and 
finish one and two ahead of them in 
a true photo finish. In the course of the 
race, the Outrigger Senior crew demon­
strated some of the finest canoe turning 
ever seen at Waikiki. The crew would 
enter the turn a length or two behind 
and come out a length or two ahead. It 
was a beautiful display of the art of 
canoe racing.

Several events in this regatta were 
just designed for fun, one of them a 
relay. This was Outrigger’s meat. Good 
crews and good old ingenuity combined 
to give us a big win in this three leg 
event. Each leg was a half mile. Our 
lead canoe was paddled by Doug Straeh- 
ley, Bill Burso, Nina Rodrigues, Steph. 
Sofos and Monte Costa, steered by Ke- 
one Downing. The second round was 
handled by Niki Foytich, Dave Roch- 
len, Cindy Mahoney, Stretz Henrick- 
son and Yama Chillingworth, and

sreered by Cecily Quinn. The third and 
last lap was done by Bob Moore, Chris­
ty Wilson, Judy Mounts, Hugh Fos­
ter, Wendy Wilsey and steered by 
Brant Ackerman.

The Regatta was won by Outrigger. 
It was close and was not decided until 
the last race, bur more than that the 
Club really got together. There was a 
spirit that caught on and united the 
club as a single unit with a single pur­
pose: to win.

Mountain Ball Results

The summer Surveyor’s League Moun­
tain Ball season found the Outrigger 
Canoe Club the League victors. The 
Mountain Ball team won all but two 
of the season’s games in an action- 
packed series held on the diamond in 
Kapiolani Park across from the Club 
entrance.

The team was managed by Bernie 
Eilerts who played along with Colin 
Chock, Mike Buck, Peter Balding, Bill 
Baird, Puna Chillingworth, Henry Ayau, 
Johnny Mounts, Bill Head, Bob Rades- 
ki, Bruce Schultz, Cooper Camp, Stu 
Brissette and Norman Palenapa.

The only sad note of the season was 
the untimely passing of player enthu­
siast and member Bill Irwin. The final 
game of the series was dedicated to Bill’s 
memory in a service held on the Club 
beach preceeding the game.

Fat with success, the Mountain Ball 
team has entered the A.S.A. Senior Slow 
Pitch Soft Ball League.

From the Editor's viewpoint
As most of our members will doubt­

less have noted, the July issue of The 
Outrigger was regrettably lacking in 
pictures. One reason for this lack had 
to do with timing. We were and are 
trying to get the publication back on a 
regular monthly schedule with each 
issue reaching the membership on or 
shortly before the first of the month of 
issue. With July right on top of us 
when the change in editorship was ef­
fected, the best we could do was to 
wrap that issue up as quickly as possi­
ble and get with the August issue forth­
with. That meant an arbitrarily early 
deadline for July material and ruled out 
waiting for more pictures. We'll do bet­
ter next month.

Even with ample time, however, get­
ting interesting, newsy and timely pic­
tures for a monthly house organ like 
The Outrigger is always difficult. And 
when our volunteer Club photogra­
phers, working without special equip­
ment and with little opportunity to

Volleyball Results

Results to date in the summer series 
of Volleyball tournaments held at the 
Club:

June 5th and 6th— Club Tournament
Men’s Doubles Draw

1st: Garry Vietsch and Hal Bur- 
chard

2nd: Dr. Bill Parker and Bill Beau­
mont

3rd Jon Haneberg and John Mar­
shall

June 26th and 27th— Four Man Draw 
1st: Bill Heilbron and Tom Haine 

— Ted Crane and Thad Ekstrand
July 17th and 18th— Mixed Doubles 

1st: Marilyn and Tom Haine 
2nd; Sandy and Paul MacLaughlin 
3rd: Chris Talunes and Jon Hane­

berg

1971 JASP goes over big

The seventh annual Junior Athletic 
Summer Program got off to a fast start 
on June 17th under the direction of 
Tommy Holmes, with Aggie "Mother" 
Quigg as assistant director and an en­
rollment of 83 youngsters in the 8 to 14 
age bracket.

Attendance and interest in this sum­
mer’s Program continued high through­
out the scheduled six weeks, which end­
ed on July 23rd. Comments on the pro­
gram and suggestions for possib le  
changes in 1971 will be welcomed and 
given careful consideration by the Club’s 
Directors.

"stage" their shots for interesting effects, 
come up with good pictures— as they 
frequently do— there is a time lag of 
a month or more before the pictures 
get into print and into our members' 
hands. Frustrating and sometimes dis­
couraging, but well worth the effort, 
and we’ll certainly keep on trying in 
every future issue.

It might surprise some cf our mem­
bers to know the amount of time-con­
suming work that's involved in printing 
The Outrigger after the stories, col­
umns, etc. have been written and edited 
and the photographs collected, cropped 
and scaled to space requirements, and 
captioned. It’s too technical and de­
tailed for me to cover here, but it takes 
more time than you’d believe until 
you've been through it. Which is why 
we must set deadlines for intended edi­
torial matter, and must stick to them, 
come hell or high water. Please under­
stand and kokua  when you have stories 
or pix you want used. Mahalo and aloha!

Ye Ed pro tem
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NEW MEMBERS
At their June 2nd, June 17th and July 7th meetings, the Directors formally 

voted twenty-seven new members into the Club.
We extend our congratulations and aloha to each and all of these newly elected 

members and hope that they will not only enjoy the Club and its facilities to the 
fullest, but will also contribute of their time and talent to the Club’s continuing success.

REGULAR:
James K. Anderson 
Richard David Davi 
Neal Jackson Timon 
Ronald S. Jeffrey 
Robert Newell Guy 
Dudley W. Burchard 
Valentine H. Costello 
Eugene M. Salkeld 
Allen C. Wilcox 
Charles E. Chafin 
Robert Louis Vieira

ASSOCIATE:
Sefton Robinson Clark 
Lynn Lorena Oakley 
Susanna W. Henderson 
Anne J. Anderson 
David L. Somers

JUNIOR:
Kaliko Luella Lee 
Evarts Cranson Fox, Jr. 
Johnna Lorraine Busby 
Monica Kirwan

INTERMEDIATE:
Frederic Duke Chuckovich 
Leimomi Buchanan 
John Calvin Peacock 
Lincoln R. Scafe III

NONRESIDENT:
Benigno P. Toda, Jr. 
Hulsey Sawtell Lokey

ISLAND:
Alfred Hartwell Carter

IN MEMORIAM
BILL ERWIN

Long-time Outrigger Club member 
Bill Erwin died in Honolulu on June
29, 1971.

A memorial service over the ashes 
was held on July 7 at the Outrigger 
Canoe Club. The Reverend Abraham 
Akaka conducted the service and con­
secrated the ashes to the sea. His friends 
and baseball teammates Colin Chock and 
Henry Ayau made the arrangements for 
the service.

Mr. Erwin was born Fay Dalbert W il­
liam Erwin in California in 1908. He

began painting on black velvet in 1952, 
employing techniques developed by the 
late Edward Leeteg of Tahiti. His paint­
ings are treasured in galleries and homes 
all over the world.

The portrait of Duke Kahanamoku 
which hangs in the lobby is one of his 
earlier efforts. In Honolulu, his work 
hangs in the Davis Gallery and in Don 
the Beachcomber’s.

He is survived by his wife, Lucille, 
and his daughter, Mrs. Fay Field.
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